
 

 
Newsletter Spring 2020 

 
Legana Tennis Club  
What a great start to our 2019/2020 season at Legana Tennis Club.  ​The Club continues to be a 
very social space.   It has been fantastic to see the courts used throughout the year for 
casual hits by members.  ​Don’t forget the ladies have a social hit on Mondays at 10am all year 
round. If you are interested and would like to know more give ​Ros a call on 0417 413 560. 
 
The highlight of our social calendar was the “Get your racquet on”, held during the Australian 
Open season back in February.  Music was pumping and plenty of laughs as we rotated 
around the courts enjoying non-competitive social tennis.  We look forward to revising and 
offering this great social activity at the Club again. 
 

 
 

   
 

  
 



 

 
 
Club Committee  
 
The Club 2019/2020 Committee​ ​(Ros Burr, Craig Boyce, Di Aurik, Don Aurik, Andrew Faulkner, Judy 
McIntosh, Brittany Nienert, Patrick Kerrison and Marcel Kerrison) continue to meet the first 
Wednesday of each month to organise club events and competitions, and club administration.  Thank 
you ​everyone in our Club​ for your time to:  
★ organise our Tennis North teams 
★ coordinate and organise our intracluband interclub competitions, championships & BBQ’s 
★ prepare the courts for our safe play 
★ manage our website, member database, and Facebook  
★ and maintain the grounds and clubrooms 

 
We would like to acknowledge and thank our outgoing committee members: Tony Phillips, Vis Naidoo 
and David Webb.  Thank you for your time, commitment and dedicated contributions to our Club over 
the years.  We would like to also welcome to the Committee, Judy and Brittany.  
 
We hope to advise of a date for the Club Dinner soon. 
  

 

  
 

Do you enjoy spending time outdoors?  
Are you handy on the tools? 

Have a few hours to spare each month? 
 

We are seeking a volunteer groundsperson to maintain our Club, in lieu of single 
membership for the upcoming season.  
 
Duties include:  

● Mowing the lawns 
● Maintaining the gardens 
● Spraying as required 
● Weeding 

 
All equipment is supplied.  
 
If you’re interested and able to help out, I would love to hear from you!  Marcel 0437 312 271 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Veterans Championship Results 2020    

Ladies Doubles Winners​     ​Di Aurik & Marcel Kerrison      

Runners Up                          ​Judy McIntosh & Ros Bur       

Men’s Doubles Winners      ​David Scott & Andrew Faulk      

Runners Up                          ​Craig Boyce & David Scot       

Mixed Doubles Winners      ​Tony Phillips & Di Aurik      

Runners Up                          ​Andrew Faulkner & Ros B       

      

Club Championship Results 2020 
Postponed due to Coivd-19 to a date soon.  

   

 
 

  

 

    

 
 



 

 
 
Club Memberships 
As a Club, we pride ourselves in being a friendly, welcome and social club!  We cater for all ages, 
abilities and playing ability. We welcome new and old players to be part of our Club.  
 
New memberships​ are always welcome!  If you know of someone that is looking to play tennis or 
become a club member, information is available on our website or they contact the Club directly via 
our Facebook page.  Contact details below.  
 
Membership renewals​ will be emailed out shortly.  At the recent AGM (5th August) a motion was 
moved and passed that 25% discount will be applied to 2020/2021 membership renewals for Legana 
Tennis Club memberships held prior to 31st March 2020 due to Covid-19 and the closure of the Club 
by council.  
 

 
Court 3 resurfacing.  

Thanks to West Tamar Council for this fantastic upgrade! 
 
Thursday Night Club Spring Pennant 
Our popular Thursday Night (intra-club) pennant season commences in Term 4. It is always a great 
night of games, competition, conversations and laughing.  
 
This friendly competition caters for all skill levels: from first-time pennant players to wily veterans. 
We’re always looking for new players in this competition. If you are interested in playing or if you 
would like to know more, let us know! 
  

 
Coaching 

Jason is a Junior Development Coach, Tennis Australia. Contact Jason for individual and group tennis 
lessons (juniors and adults) or fitness training.  Jason also offers a restring service and sells balls, 
racquets and tennis clothing.  Contact Jason on 0437 338 518 or ​hollyhope30102015@gmail.com 

 

mailto:hollyhope30102015@gmail.com


 

 

Protect our club and your health 
 
Whilst we have been very lucky in Tasmania with Covid-19, we still have restrictions in place 
that apply to our Club.  
 
When you are at the Club:  

● Complete the sign in sheet in the Clubhouse, even if it is just for a social hit 
● Bring your own drink bottle  
● Wash and sanitise hands regularly 
● Cover your coughs and sneezes 
● If you are unwell, stay home and please organise a fill-in 
● Practise physical distancing 

 
We appreciate your cooperation while we continue to practice our Return to Play Guidelines 
to maintain a healthy club for your enjoyment.  You can review our guideline and other 
procedures on our ​Club website​.  
 
 

Now we are back into the swing of pennants, can team 
captains please ensure that the clubhouse and mats are 

swept after home games. Thanks!  

 
 
 

 
Our Club is committed to providing playing and development opportunities for all members.  

We encourage members to visit our website to keep up to date with Club information.  
Any suggestions for the improvement of the club are warmly welcomed! 

 
Contact us 
 
Marcel Kerrison (President)  M: 0437 312 271 
Don Aurik (Secretary)           M: 0409 005 688 
 
Email           ​legana.tennis@gmail.com  
Follow Us on Facebook for Club updates    ​https://www.facebook.com/Legana-Tennis-Club  
Website​   ​   ​https://play.tennis.com.au/leganatennisclub 
 
 
 

https://play.tennis.com.au/leganatennisclub/Policies
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We're a Ticket to Play Club! What does this mean? Ticket to Play provides two vouchers up to 
$100 each towards club membership for children aged 5-17 years and listed on a Centrelink 

Health Care or Pensioner Concession Card or in Out of Home Care. For more details message 
us here, or call 1800 252 476 or email tickettoplay@communities.tas.gov.au 

 

 


